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Newsletter of the Phantom Flyers R/C Club             http://phantomflyersrc.com 

CLUB OFFICERS                                                   Contact Number 

President – Ed White                                            (636) 441-6431 

Vice President – Herb Johnson                             (636) 579-8062 

Secretary – Jim West                                            (636) 387-0804 

Treasure – Jim Greenwood                                   (636) 875-6040 

Safety Officer – Dave Evans                                  (636) 448-4800 

Field Manager – Don Grzina                                  (636) 233-0193 

Chief Flight Instructor – TBD                                

Activities Chairperson – Jan Jansen                      (314) 921-9420 

Send Membership Renewals to:             

Jim West                                                 

9 Teak Court 

St. Peters, MO 63376 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Board of Directors:                    Work                           Home 

Ed White                                    (314) 232-1479                  (636) 441-6431 

Dan Sundman                             (314) 749-4029                  (636) 352-0150 

Mitch Galatioto                          (314) 234-5141                  (636) 447-5484  

Dave Evans                                      Retired                         (636) 448-4800 
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Phantom Flyers Club Meeting Minutes – July 18, 2016 

 

President Ed White opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.  There were 7 members present.  There were no new members 
present. 

 

Tech Session:  There was no tech session. 

 

Secretary’s report –The minutes of the June meeting are published in the July Carrier Wave.  The minutes were 
accepted without revision.   

 

Treasurer’s report –There was no Treasurer’s report. 

 

GSLMA Report:  There was no GSLMA report presented.  

  

Field Managers Report: The field seems to be in reasonable shape.  Mowers are reminded that their duties include 
refilling the gasoline jerry cans so the next mowing crew has gas.  The john was serviced prior to the E-Fly. Don 
replaced broken wheels on the starting benches.  And he ordered a mower deck belt for the Z-turn mower.  This belt 
will be kept in the container as a spare. 

 

Safety Officer’s Report – There is now a line on the center taxiway just behind the pilot’s line.  The intent is that 
there be no taxiing behind this line. 

 

Activities Chair Report – The Meet-Me-In-St Louis pattern fly-in had 3 guests.  The E-fly was held on July 16.  Dave 
Evans won Best-In-Show. 

 

Old Business – There was no old business. 

 

New Business – There was no new business. 

 

Motion to adjourn was made and passed at 7:18, short meeting. 

Don Grzina for  

Jim West 
Club Secretary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
2016 E-Fly 

 
The club had its annual Electric Fly on July 16. We had 13 registered pilots, which is the exact number from 
our 2015 E-Fly. The weather was almost perfect, for the middle of July, with the temperatures in the upper 
80’s. Flying was pretty much non-stop, with everything from Warbirds, Jets, Park flyers and Sailplanes. 
 
With the fair amount of warbirds at the event some impromptu formation flying was done. This escalated 
into dissimilar aircraft play by both the Spitfire and Mustang pilots. This resulted in two aircraft occupying 
the same location in the air and the exact same time. The Mustang is being repaired and I believe the 
Spitfire didn’t fair that well. 
 
At the end of the event the pilots selected Dave Evans de Havilland Mosquito. Congrats Dave! 
 



 
 

Brian launches Bill’s Spitfire. Dan’s P-40 Warhawk almost looks like he is buzzing the corn field. 



 
 

Dan’s Micro P-40 Warhawk on a low pass and Larry and Brian prep the electric powered sailplane for launch. 

 

 
 



 







 
  
 
 
 
 
Dave Evans with the winning de Havilland Mosquito! 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Sportsmen/Intermediate Patter Contest or Camp took place on July 30 
 
This was led by Ed and Bill. This Camp allows the pilots to fly, be scored and critiqued by Bill and Ed. We had about 5-6 
pilots participate. They were also given tips on scoring other pilots for the upcoming event! 
 
 

   
 

              
 

             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



http://phantomflyersrc.com/ . 
Check there for the back issues of the Carrier Wave Newsletter, mowing schedule, event calendar 
and club roster/contact information (handy for mowing). 
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Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always  

appreciated.  

Let us know what you are building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 

 

mailto:kevcox@charter.net

